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DATE: 19 January 2000

TO/DEST: Co-ordinator, Transit Services Committee

FROM/EXP: General Manager

SUBJECT/OBJET: CRIME PREVENTION THROUGH ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Transit Services Committee receive this report for information.

BACKGROUND

An enquiry was tabled by Commissioner Byrne at the November 24 meeting of the Transit Services
Committee about the possibility of establishing a partnership with the Crime Prevention Through
Environmental Design Division of the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Services and the Women’s
Action Centre Against Violence (WACAV) to improve security in Transitway stations.

Commissioner Byrne’s enquiry was triggered by her involvement in a highly successful review of Lincoln
Fields Transitway Station by a team consisting of Constable Bill VanRyswyk, Len Blakely of OC
Transpo security and Karine Gauvreau of WACAV (Appendix A).

In addition, Commissioner McGoldrick-Larsen has also been concerned with security at Lincoln Fields
station as a result of a service change, introduced in August 1999, which required residents from
Barrhaven to make a transfer there to get to Bayshore.  She has also proposed some improvements to
enhance security at the station (Appendix B).
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DISCUSSION

a) Lincoln Fields Station

This station is one of the oldest in the Transitway system.  Since it was opened in 1983 there have been
many improvements in station design, including enhancements in security.  The station was scheduled for
an upgrade in signage in 1999 but this was delayed due to the pressure on resources caused by the
work associated with the very large service changes in 1999.  Signage will be upgraded in March or
April 2000 to bring it to the standard of recent stations (e.g. Place d’Orleans).

Constable VanRyswyk’s report on Lincoln Fields station was very helpful and reasonable.  A work
plan has been developed in response to the report which covers the implementation of many of the
recommended changes over the next few months.  This is shown in Appendix C.  The major items
included in the plan are a lighting upgrade at the entrance to the Carling Avenue overpass, additional
emergency phones on platforms 1 and 2, and the trimming of shrubs and trees to enhance sight lines
within the station.

2) Ongoing Program

We are currently undertaking a systematic lighting survey of Transitway stations and pathway
connections.  This will be complete by May 2000, and will be an important input to a more general
security audit.

We have had discussions and are in the process of obtaining agreement from Regional Police Services
to participate in an ongoing program of station audits.  The station reviews will be carried out at a rate of
one or two a month in an order which reflects need.  A list will be prepared prioritizing stations.  We will
also discuss with WACAV how they can participate in the security review.

In the short-term, the next two stations we will be covering will be Lees and Westboro stations.

Approved by
Gordon Diamond




























